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With Jesus and Mark on the Road to Calvary 

 

       During Lent this year, we are on a journey to the cross with Jesus and Mark.  

Pastor Mark’s sermons will be based on readings from the Gospel of Mark.  An 

excellent way to prepare for each of these services is to use the daily Lenten 

devotional book written by our church folks.  If you do not yet have one, please 

be sure to pick one up.  

  

       On March 4, Pastor Mark’s sermon will be titled “The Cost of Following.”  It 

will be based on Mark Mark 10:17-27.  We will be celebrating the Lord’s Supper.   

 

       The Rev. Dr. Ken Krimmel will be our guest speaker at both services on 

March 11.  Dr. Krimmel is the Director of Connectional Ministries for the West 

Virginia Annual Conference.  

 

        On March 18 Pastor Mark’s sermon will be titled “Betrayed, Forsaken, and 

Denied.”  His preaching text will be Mark 14:43-72. 

       Our two services on March 25 will be completely different, and we hope 

that you will attend both.  This day is both Palm Sunday and Passion Sunday.  

Each of these occasions is quite important, so in order to do justice to both we 

will have a service with the Liturgy of the Palms at 8:30 and a service with the 

Liturgy of the Passion at 11:00.  Pastor Don Toler of Kanawha City Baptist Church 

will be our guest speaker at the 8:30 service, which will focus on Christ’s 

triumphal entry into Jerusalem.  At the 11:00 service, Pastor Mark will preach a 

sermon titled “He Died for Us,” based on Mark 15:1-38.   

       On Easter Sunday, we will again have two completely different services.  Just 

one hour would not be enough for our celebration of the resurrection of our Lord 

Jesus.  At the 8:30 service Pastor Mark will preach a sermon based on Mark 16.  

Then, at the 11:00 service our choir will present their Easter Cantata.   
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                             Feb. 4            Feb. 11           Feb. 18       Feb. 25                
  
Sunday School                       44                    48                   55                56 
8:30 a.m. Worship                        39                    47                   51                49 
11:00 a.m. Worship                      86                  135                   97               115 

   
 

 

 

Living Hope Update 
 

Twenty one new Form One students arrived at their new home at Living Hope High School 
in Kenya after leaving their villages and families behind. I am sure many of them came with 
the first day school jitters. The twenty-one were picked from 200 applicants. I was told some 
left in tears when they found out they weren’t picked. Surely many of them will return next 
year to try again. After getting settled into the cottages, they found a bed with new sheets, 
pillow and a blanket along with other items such as toiletries.  This would be the first time 
some of them have ever had a bed or got three meals a day. They would be welcomed with 
open arms by the Form 2, 3, and 4 students already there.  Living Hope High School is a 
family and all take care of each other. 
 

Many of the Form one students do not have sponsors. If your heart is moved to take one of 
these wonderful and beautiful students, I assure you, you won’t regret it. If interested in 
sponsoring a student you can contact Helen Markwell at 304 567-2254 for more information 
on how to sponsor these needy young boys and girls. Living Hope takes the brightest and 
the poorest in the area.  The cost is $88.00 a month. Church groups are encouraged to make 
it a joint venture. You can sponsor as an individual, youth group, Sunday School Group or 
whole church. I suggest you pray about it!  As of March 15, you can read their biographies 
and view their pictures on our website at www.livinghopehighschool.org.  This might give 
you a better idea. 
 

Living Hope High School has been so blessed to have wonderful and skilled Volunteers who 
come to share their gifts and talents with the students at the school. They get so excited 
when they hear teams are coming. Students, the community, and many others get to make 
new friends, learn new skills and most of all feel loved! This school was a dream and vision of 
a woman (Marilyn Uhl) who listened to God’s calling and obeyed. Let us all do the same. 
When we hear the still small voice of God, may we step out in faith and reach out to those 
whom He calls us to help and love. So many people have helped to make this school a reality 
and we thank so many for their prayers, donations and love! 
 

In Christ, Helen Markwell 
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Please remember in prayer these members of our church family on their special day 

 

Marg Heasley   March  1 

Emily Hall   March  1 

Kendall Anderson             March  2 

Jack Anderson  March  3 

David Leake   March  5 

Diana Caudill   March  5 

Hilda Hedrick  March  6 

Linda Kendall  March  6 

Jenna Jacobs   March  9 

Jasper Lynn   March 11 

Deloris Skiles   March 12 

David Byrd   March 13 

Ellie Eskew              March 14 

Tim Basford   March 15 

Donovan Reed  March 15  

Kitty Gould   March 17 

 

Leah Basford   March 18 

Ron Brooks   March 18 

Joan Waggy   March 19 

Michelle Gibson  March 20 

Zachary Fletcher  March 22 

Travis Lynn   March 22 

Karen White   March 24 

Bonny Eskew   March 24 

Dan Baker   March 26 

Ann Davis   March 27 

Karen Silkwood  March 27 

Jane Slack   March 29 

Shirley Jones   March 31 

Kylie Anderson  March 31

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bill & Nancy Carpenter         March 4 

Amanda & Greg Eads            March 7 

Karen & Dean Silkwood        March 27
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Please remember to send a card, 

visit or pray for these church members: 
 

Brownie Bock, 4009 Kanawha Turnpike, Apt 6C, Charleston 25309,  304-342-3735 
Betty Hammonds, 401 6th Ave., Montgomery 25316 

Phyllis Hemetek, 2419 Greenbrier Street -Meadowbrook Nursing Home, Charleston, 25311 
Phyllis Howell, 1 Timberline Place, Charleston 25311  304-345-5105 

JoAnn & Kenna Judy, Chas. Gardens, 800 Association Dr. A 141, Charleston WV 25311 
Mel & Ruth Lancaster, 21 Belcher Lane, Charleston, WV 25306 

Greta Skiles, 5 Bexley Dr. Apt. 212, Scott Depot, WV 25560 681-235-2403 
Glenna Underwood, Chas. Gardens, 800 Association Dr. A 136, Charleston WV 25311 

Mary White, Chas. Gardens, 800 Association Drive, B141, Charleston 25304  304-347-1033 
 

 
 

 

Good News!  
 

       Are you weary of bad news? Would you like to hear some good news?  Our Wednesday 
morning Bible Study group is studying the Good News According to Mark.  Our study of 

Mark will continue through the first week in April.  We meet in the conference room at 
10:30.  Many of us have lunch together afterwards.   

 
February 28  You Donõt Know What You Are Asking Mark 10 
March 7  Jerusalem and Questions   Mark 11 and 12 

March 14  The Future     Mark 13 
March 21  Arrest       Mark 14 

March 28  Trial and Death    Mark 15 
April 4    He Has Risen     Mark 16 

 
 

 

Daylight Saving Time Begins March 11  
 

Daylight Saving Time begins March 11.  Donõt forget to set your clock 

ahead one hour before going to bed on Saturday night, March 10.  If 

you ordinarily attend the 8:30 service, you can make things easier on 

yourself by coming to Sunday School and staying for the 11:00 service 

for a change.  This would also be a dandy opportunity to get 

acquainted with some of the folks who come to the later service. 

 
 

 

 
 

     Acolyte 

       Schedule 

 8:30  

March 4 
Anthony Turley and Clark Gillispie 

   March 18 
Anthony Turley and Will Gillispie 
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COMMON GROUNDS NEWS AND NEEDS  
  

At the end of 2017 the Common Grounds Board was made aware that the 
bui lding in which Common Grounds is housed (and has been since our 
inception over ten years ago) is FOR SALE.  We are in a free -standing 
building at 6600 MacCorkle Ave., SE. Apparently the owner has died and 
the building is being sold . Needless to say we donõt have any idea how 
long we will be able to be there; thus, we are beginning to look for other 
possible facilities. We need a facility that has a larger front room to 
welcome families and try to meet their needs. It will house 3 - 4 desks and 
several long tables. We will also need a room for administrative purposes, 
a kitchen, a room to store food, and at least one restroom. We need a 
facility not far from the bus line, reasonably accessible, and with parking  
for volunteers and CG families . Please keep your  eyes and ears open for 
another building to òhouseó Common Grounds in the area we serve 
(Kanawha City to the East)éé..should we 
find we need to move. Please contact Susan 
at the phone number below for poss ible 
places to consider. Thanks  in advance for 
your  help.  
 

In January Erin was completing a report and 
asked how many volunteers we have from our 
church that volunteered at Common Grounds 
this past year. In doing the count we were 
pleased to report that there were 25 
volunteers. A number of those are our P anera 
Br ead volunteers but we have two b oard 
members, other regular volunteers, some 
who volunteer for special occasions, etc. 
There will be more about this in a later Morris 
Memo  but we thought you might be interested in this statistic. Maybe 
youõd like to volunteer with us this year? Please consider it. 
 

If you would like to donate food this month, please consider 0ATMEAL, 
CANNED SOUP, and/or CANNED CHICKEN. You may place them in  the 
woven trunk in the open recessed area in the Narthex. If you would like to 
make a donation by check, please make the check out to Morris Memorial 
United Methodist Church and in the bottom left -hand write òommon 
Grounds. ó Thank you so much for sharing your resources (whatever way 
or ways you choose) with those who are so in need right here in our area. 
May God bless you richly!  
 

If you are interested in learning more about Common Grounds, have 
comments to share, or would like to volunteer here, please contact Susan 
Vieweg, our Morrisõ Mission Teamõs Common Grounds Coordinator, at      
(304) 344 -2617 or (304) 549 -6155.  
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Workshops for Church Officers and Other Disciples March 11  
 

Conference staff members and district superintendents from around the conference  
will be offering some very fine workshops for church officers and other disciples on  

the afternoon of March 11 from 2:30 to 4:30.  Some of these workshops will be offered 
right here at Morris Memorial.  The expenses for these workshops are covered 
 by our apportionment dollars, so there is no charge for those who participate. 

 
The workshops which will be offered at Morris Memorial are (1) Youth Ministry  

(led by Joe Hill, superintendent of Little Kanawha District); (2) You’ve got their backs; 
They’ve got yours; the Staff-Parish (or Pastor-Parish) Relations Committee in Action 

(Martha Ognibene, superintendent of the Northern District); (3) Role of the Local  
Church Trustees (Joe Kenaston, superintendent of the Southern District); (4) Finances 
(Jim Berner).  Other workshops are being offered at Clendenin, Madison, and Scott 

Depot.  (They are listed on the registration form.)  If you did not already place a 
registration form in the offering plate at church, please send it in to the Midland South 

District, P.O. Box 866, Charleston, WV  25323.  The registration deadline is March 5. 
 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

REGISTRATION   (PLEASE PRINT) 
 
Name________________________________ 
 
Home Church: Morris Memorial 
 
Mark which workshop you want to attend: 
 
Clendenin UMC 
     ___ Relational Evangelism 

___ Stewardship 
___ Ministry Teams 
 

Madison UMC 
___ Living in the Image of a Generous God 
___ United Methodist Beliefs 
___ Ministry Action Plans 
___ SPRS: The Essential Link 
 

Morris Memorial UMC 
___ Youth Ministry 
___ You’ve got their backs; They’ve got yours: the SPRC in action 
___ Role of the Local Church Trustees 
___ Finances 
 

St. John UMC (Scott Depot) 
___ Youth Ministry 
___ SPRC 
___ Use of Technology in the church 
___ Disciples as Leaders: Learning, Loving & Leading others  
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Worship with Our Neighbors 

For Holy Week and Easter 
 

       Again this year we will worship on Maundy Thursday evening, on Good Friday evening, 

and at sunrise on Easter Sunday with our neighbors from Kanawha City Baptist Church and 

Southeast Church of the Nazarene.  On Maundy Thursday (March 29) we will gather at Kanawha 

City Baptist Church at 6:30 to sample foods traditionally eaten at a 

Jewish Passover meal, and then share in the celebration of the Lord’s 

Supper.  There will be some food items this year which we did not 

have last year.  The Last Supper which Jesus shared with the apostles 

was a Passover celebration. 
 

       On Good Friday (March 30) we will gather at Morris Memorial at 

7:30 for a Service of Darkness similar to those which we had at our 

church the past three years.  Talented actors from our church will 

share dramatic monologues, talented vocalists will sing, and candles 

will be extinguished.  The service will end in total darkness.  Child 

care will be available.     
 

       Then, on Easter Sunday (April 1) we will gather at Southeast 

Church of the Nazarene at 7:00 a.m. to celebrate the resurrection of 

our Savior.  A light breakfast will follow the service.  If you have friends who attend the Baptist 

Church or the Church of the Nazarene, please check with them to be sure that they plan to attend 

these services.  If you have friends who have attended our church in the past but have not been in 

church lately, please urge them to join us for the services.  If you have friends who do not attend 

church anywhere, please invite them to come with you.  Pastor Mark will preach at the 8:30 

service and we will have our Easter cantata at 11:00.     
 

 

 

Celebrate St. Patrickôs Day with Us 
 

Those who attended our Groundhog Day party had such a great time that they  
have suggested a St. Patrickôs Day party.  On March 17 we will have a party beginning 

with a light supper at 5 p.m.  Traditional Irish-American corned beef and cabbage 
 will be available.  You are invited to bring something to share.  You might choose 
something Irish, something green, or just something that you happen to really like.  

 It does not have to be home-made.  If you canôt come in time for supper, come when 
you can.  We will learn a bit about the Christian significance of St. Patrickôs Day.   

We will have games for those who enjoy playing them and those who enjoy watching them.   
We will also have stimulating conversation. 

 

 
 

 

Lunch Bunch March 13  

 
Men and women of all ages are invited to come to the church for lunch on  

March 13 at 12:30.  Our primary purpose is fellowship.  Corned beef and cabbage  
will be provided for those who enjoy them and for those who would like to  

 have something Irish.  There will be plenty of other things to eat for those who  
 are not fond of corned beef and cabbage.  Please come, bring some food to share, 

 and bring a friend with you.  What you bring does not have to be homemade.  
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 Liturgist  

    Schedule 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

With Gratitude for the Sou per Bowl!  
 

On Sunday February 4 the National Football League’s Super Bowl  
was held in Minnesota. That same day our church sponsored their own 

“Souper Bowl” by asking our church family to bring cans of  
soup and/or monetary donations to benefit Common Grounds. Two  
boxes were placed in the Narthex; one was labeled the New England 

Patriots and the other, the Philadelphia Eagles. People could place their 
donations in the box of the team they favored to win. The results are in!  
Although in the actual game the Eagles won, both teams were winners 

 in our contest. In the Patriots’ box we found more money; in the  
Eagles’ box we found more cans of soup!  We all know who the  

real winners are, don’t we?  It’s those families at Common Grounds  
who come to us in need of food……they are the winners. 

 You who so thoughtfully donated to the cause are winners, too,  
because of your generous hearts and your willingness to share  

with those less fortunate. Kudos to you and much gratitude  
goes to you from the volunteers and needy families at  

Common Grounds. Thanks ever so much!  God bless you! 
 

 
 

 
 

Kidsõ Praise on Wednesday Nights 
 

Our Wednesday night Kidsõ Praise group has begun to learn  

the music from òGod Rocks.ó  We had some new children join  

 us last week.  We meet for a light supper at 6:00 and our 

activities begin at 6:30.  Kidsõ Praise is designed for children 

 age 3 through the fifth grade.  
 

 8:30  11:00  

March 4 
Robert Stigall Matt Skiles 

March 11 
Reuben Gillispie Jim Caudill 

   March 18 
Mary Collins Robin Huffman 

March 25 
Lenese Hickman Karen Winter 
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UMCOR Sunday is March 11 

       When disaster strikes around the globe—Haiti’s 2010 earthquake or Typhoon 
Haiyan in 2013—so many watching the drama unfold on our living room televisions feel 
entirely helpless.  How could any one person make a difference in the wake of such 
widespread devastation?  As responders around the globe scramble to help survivors, 
the United Methodist Committee on Relief, UMCOR, is prepared to act.  So don’t be 
fooled by the word committee. 

       Since 1940, when UMCOR’s forerunner was established to meet 
the needs of those suffering overseas at the onset of World War II, 
we’ve continued to respond to those in desperate need—today in 
more than eighty countries around the world.  

       The response of UMCOR isn’t something “they” do; it’s 
something “we” do.  That’s because our generous giving to UMCOR 
Sunday (formerly One Great Hour of Sharing) is what allows 
UMCOR to act as the arms and legs of Christ’s church, moving 
toward the most vulnerable in their darkest days.  Convinced that 
all people have God-given worth and dignity—without regard to 
race, religion or gender—together we are assisting those impacted 
by crisis or chronic need. 

       Because you give, the United Methodist Church’s compassionate response to 
human suffering continues today: 

¶ When tornadoes ripped through Oklahoma, we responded. 
¶ When children in Zimbabwe lost parents to AIDS, we responded. 
¶ When a massive tsunami devastated lives in Japan, we responded. 
¶ And when the next crisis occurs, we will be prepared to respond. 

       UMCOR will be able to offer aid in Jesus’ name to those who suffer because United 
Methodists give through UMCOR Sunday.  In fact, it’s our generous giving that allows us 
to respond when disaster strikes.  Not “they.”  We. 

       Will you continue to give to UMCOR Sunday?  Will you continue to meet the needs 
of the children, families and communities who’ve experienced devastation in the wake 
of disaster?  When we meet the needs of those who suffer we actually minister to Jesus, 
who said:  “I was hungry and you gave me food to eat.  I was thirsty and you gave me a 
drink.  I was a stranger and you welcomed me.  I was naked and you gave me clothes to 
wear.  I was sick and you took care of me.  I was in prison and you visited me.” (Mt. 
25:35-36, CEB)   

       As we respond, we recognize Jesus in those who are reeling in the wake of 
disaster.  If you do not expect to be in church on March 11, you may make your 
contribution any Sunday in March.  Please write UMCOR on your envelope or on the 
memo line of your check (or both).   
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United Methodist Women 59 th  

 Spiritual Growth Retreat  
 

April 12 & 13; April 14 & 15, 2018  

Cedar Lakes, Ripley, WV  
 

6(%.%  6ÐÌ 1ÚèÌß ÚÍ 3ÌÕÈâÑÚØáÐÑÛá 
 

Speaker  ï Bishop Sandra Steiner Ball  
 

Song leader  ïThe Rev. Dr. Bruce Reed  
 

Musician ï Kathy Upton  
 

 
Registration forms available atwvumc.org/events .   

This event is open to all women!   
 

 
 

 
 

Thank you for all the cards and prayers!   
I will be back soon ð I miss everyone!  

 
Donna Jacobs 

 
 

 
 

 
Love to knit o r want to learn?  Join the Knit -Wits , Etc.  

on the  second and fourth Thursday of each month at 

2:00 to knit,  crochet and fellowship  in the library.  We 

plan to work on prayer shawls for shut -ins, preemie 

blankets for the Ronald McDonald House, dishcloths for 

Common Groundsõ holiday baskets, and red scarves for 

Heart Rehab graduates.  We have th e materials to get 

you started and can teach you as we go! 

 

You can also bring your own favorite project to work on and fellowship  

with us.  Crocheters  are welcome too!  If you have any questions,  

please contact Ruth Ann Stigall or Judy Flynn.  
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Donõt Just Deny Yourself. 
Share with Someone in Need.  

 
 

       During Lent we often hear about giving something up.  Lent is also a fine time to 
share something with someone in need.  On the four Sundays in March (which are also 
the last four Sundays in Lent), we will be collecting food for needy Kanawha County 
neighbors.  A portion of the food will go to Heart and Hand Outreach Ministries to assist 
the needy in the western part of the county, and the remainder will go to Common 
Grounds, to assist needy households from Kanawha City to the Fayette County line. 
 
       Any nonperishable food would be helpful, but we would particularly like to collect 
the items listed below.  You are invited to bring any or all of these food items and place 
them in the tubs which will be provided. 
 

March 4:  green beans, boxed stuffing mixed, and canned     
     pineapple 
 
March 11:  peanut butter, jelly, macaroni and cheese, and any  
    canned fruit 
 
March 18:  canned corn, spaghetti, spaghetti sauce, and  
    baked beans 
 
March 25:  canned soup, canned yams (or sweet potatoes), and canned tuna or       

              chicken 

 
 

 

 

3ÕÍÍÅÒ #ÁÍÐ ÁÔ 3ÐÒÉÎÇ (ÅÉÇÈÔÓȣ 2ÅÇÉÓÔÒÁÔÉÏÎ ÉÓ ÎÏ× LIVE! 

 
       Children and youth, get ready now for the highlight of your summer!  Camp at Spring 
Heights is like nowhere else on earth and we would love to have you join us.  Pick your own 

activities in Camp Outrageous ɀ or join us for a classic or 
a specialty camp, the choice is yours!  
 
       We work hard to create an environment where God 
can easily work in the hearts of everyone here.  Ready 
for an epic, life-changing experience?  Jump on in!  See 
you soon! 
 
P.S. (PARENT STUFF) ɀ Everyone knows that camp is 
tremendous fun, but its benefits are proven. Multiple 

studies reveal that camp fosters independence, builds self-esteem, strengthens faith, creates 
meaningful friendships and builds valuable life skills.  Questions?  Feel free to call us at 304-
927-5865 or email us at info@springheights.org. 

 

mailto:304-927-5865
mailto:304-927-5865
mailto:info@springheights.org
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Bishop Steiner Ball to Report on the Commission on a Way Forward  
 

       After the last general conference of the U.M. Churc h in 2016 the Council of 
Bishops appointed the Commission on a Way Forward to discuss the conflict within 
the denomination over our policies regarding the ordination of self -avowed practicing 
homosexuals and over same-sex weddings.  This commission will so on present their 
final report to the Council of Bishops, and the Council of Bishops will then decide 
what to propose to the special session of general conference which will be held in 
February of 2019.   
 

       Bishop Steiner Ball will present a report on the work of this commission and 
answer questions on March 12 from 10 a.m. to noon at Pea Ridge U.M. Church in the 

eastern end of Huntington.  Pastor Mark plans to attend.  Let him know if you would 
like t o ride with him.   
 

 

 

Conference Official to Preach at Morris Memorial  
 

At both services on March 11 our guest preacher will be the Rev. Dr. Ken Krimmel.  

 Dr. Krimmel is in his second year as the Director of Connectional Ministries for the  

West Virginia Annual Conference.  He coordinates the work of our conference 

 program staff.  This requires working closely with Bishop Steiner Ball, the Conference 

Board of Global Ministries, and the Parish Development Team.  He has been in 

 ministry since he followed Pastor Mark as the pastor of the Ellamore Charge in  

1979.  (When you meet him, ask him how he blew up the parsonage at Ellamore.) 
 

 
 

 

Three Opportunities to Celebrate 
The Resurrection of Jesus Christ 

 

For Christians, Easter is the most glorious day of the year.  
It is the day on which we celebrate ChristЛs victory over 

death.  This year we will be celebrating in three completely 
different services on Easter Sunday morning.  You have 

the opportunity to begin the day by joining neighbors from 
Kanawha City Baptist Church, Morris Memorial, and 
Southeast Church of the Nazarene for a sunrise service 

 at 7:00 a.m. at Southeast Church of the Nazarene, 5102 
MacCorkle Ave., S.E.  The service will be outdoors  

behind the church building if the weather is suitable.   
A light breakfast will follow the service. 

Pastor Mark will preach at our 8:30 service at Morris 
Memorial.  Then, at our 11:00 service our chancel choir 

will present their Easter Cantata.  Easter is one of the likeliest times for someone to accept an 
invitation to church.  Please invite someone to come with you to one or more of these services. 
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DATE    START    POSITIONS 
 
 

March 4   8:30 am  Ushers  ------------ Elizabeth Harrah and Barbara Adkins 

 11:00 am Ushers  ----- Cathie Brown, Tim Basford and Ann Davis   

 

    

March 11   8:30 am Ushers ------ ---------------- Beth Hall and Nancy Duncan 

                                 11:00 am Ushers  ---------- Scott & Teresa Bellamy and Ann Davis 

 

 

March 18   8:30 am Ushers  ------------------- Jon Browning and Christy Stout  

 11:00 am Ushers  -------------- Neal & Darby Stone and Ann Davis 

    

 

March 25   8:30 am Ushers  ----------------------Teddi Smith and Karen Smith  

 11:00 am Ushers  ------------ Georgeanne Leake, Debby Sokolosky  

    ---------------------------------------- and Ann Davis 
 
 

 

 
 

 

       World Day of Prayer  

                Observance March 2  

 

Our friends at Montgomery U.M. Church have invited us to join 

them for an observance of World Day of Prayer on Friday, 

March 2, at 11 a.m.  We are invited to stay for lunch.  For more 

information, call Pastor Peggy Vaught at 304-421-1571. 
 

 
 

 

Alzheimers Workshop March 12 at Heart and Hand 
 

A workshop titled òAlzheimersñKnow the Ten Signsó will be held at Heart 
and Hand Outreach Ministries  March 12 at 4:00 p.m.  Heart and Hand is 
located at the corner of Second Avenue and D Street in South Charleston. 

 


